
Maiden Bradley with Yarnfield Parish Council

9 Beech Grove, Warminster, Wiltshire, BA12 0AB Tel: 01985 213436

Chairman: Councillor Angus Neish Clerk Mrs Sarah Jeffries MILCM

All Parish Council Meetings are open to the Public and Press 
Tuesday 11th February 2014
To All Members of Maiden Bradley with Yarnfield Parish Council

Dear Councillor, 

You are summoned to a meeting of Maiden Bradley with Yarnfield Parish Council, at Maiden Bradley Village Hall on Tuesday 11th February 2014 at 6.00pm. The meeting will consider the items set out below.

Before the meeting there will be a public session to enable the people of Maiden Bradley to ask questions of, and make comments, regarding the Parish Council. Questions not answered at this meeting will be answered in writing to the person asking the question, or may appear as an agenda item for the next meeting. Members of the public are asked to restrict their comments, and/or questions to three minutes.

Sarah Jeffries MILCM
[image: image1.png]= N\e o




Parish Clerk






Wednesday 5th February 2014
 ----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
6.00pm Public Question Time

This section (at the Chairman’s discretion may last up to 15 minutes) is not part of the formal meeting of the Council and minutes will not be produced. Public Bodies (admissions to meetings) Act 1960 s 1 extended by the LG Act 972 s 100.
Report from Unitary Councillor

Report from Rural Police Department 

Agenda

1. Acceptance of apologies for absence 
Schedule 12 of the Local Government Act 1972 requires a record to be kept of the members present and that this record form part of the minutes of the meeting. Members who cannot attend a meeting should tender apologies to the Parish Clerk as it is usual for the grounds upon which apologies are tendered also to be recorded. Under Section 85(1) of the Local Government Act1972, members present must decide whether the reason(s) for a member's absence are accepted.

2. Chairman’s announcements
3. Dispensations

Council is asked to discuss any written requests for dispensation the Clerk may have received from Councillors
4. To receive declarations of interests Local Authorities 

Declarations of Interest members to declare any interest they may have in agenda items that accord with the requirements of the relevant authorities (Disclosable Pecuniary Interests) Regulations 2012 (SI 2012/1464) (NB this does not preclude any later declarations).

5. Exclusion of the Press and Public Standing Order #1c

The Parish Council may exercise their right to exclude the public and press by resolution from a closed meeting due to the confidential nature to be discussed pursuant to section 1(2) of the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960.

6. To receive and sign the minutes of the Full Council meeting held on 14th January  2014 (Previously circulated) LGA 1972 Sch 12 para 41(1)
7. Parish Steward/Highways

Council is asked to discuss and compile a list of works required, of any items they have seen or had reported to them by parishioners, for the Community Co-ordinator. 

8. Countryside Access and Improvement Plan Consultation
Council is asked to discuss the below consultation and inform the Clerk of its reply.

In 2008, Wiltshire County Council produced its Rights of Way Improvement Plan (ROWIP), setting out how the council would manage and improve the rights of way network to meet current needs and demands. The plan continued to be taken forward by Wiltshire Council when Wiltshire became a unitary authority in 2009.

Although the guidance focuses on rights of way, it also states that improvements to other routes and areas which allow people to access the countryside need to be considered. To reflect this more clearly, the title of the second ROWIP has been changed to the Countryside Access Improvement Plan (CAIP). The CAIP sets out the actions Wiltshire Council will take to manage improve and promote Wiltshire’s countryside access network. 

Comments are invited on the draft CAIP and accompanying assessments. The consultation period runs from Friday 3 January 2014 to Friday 28 March 2014. For further information about the CAIP and details on how to submit your comments please follow the attached link. http://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/communityandliving/rightsofway/countrysideaccessimprovementplanconsultation.htm
9. Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL)
Council is asked to inform the Clerk if it wishes to comment on the above consultation; if a new building project should take place in the parish the CIL would be relevant.
Wiltshire Council is preparing a Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) charging schedule. This is a new charge that local authorities in England can place on development in their area. The money generated through the levy will contribute towards the funding of infrastructure to support growth.

Consultation was held on a Preliminary Draft Charging Schedule for Wiltshire between October and November 2012. The comments from this consultation and additional viability work required by subsequent CIL guidance and proposed amendments to the CIL Regulations (2013) have informed the next stage of the process, the development of the Draft Charging Schedule.

Following Cabinet approval on 17 December 2013, consultation is being undertaken on Wiltshire’s CIL Draft Charging Schedule starting 13 January 2014 until 24 February 2014, at 5pm. This is being advertised across the county including through notices in newspapers, parish newsletter and Area Board announcements and/or the Area Board networks. 
Availability of documents Click on the Hyperlinks listed below:
The following documents have been published on the council’s website at www.wiltshire.gov.uk/communityinfrastructurelevy:
Draft Charging Schedule
Draft Regulation 123 List
Statement of Representations Procedure
For further information please contact Spatial Planning on 01225 713223 or CIL@wiltshire.gov.uk.

Following the close of the consultation, responses will be collated and then considered by an independent inspector at an examination.

Requests to be notified or heard at examination 

Organisations and individuals making representations may request the right to be heard at the examination in writing during this consultation period. In addition, there is the opportunity to request notification of the following next steps in the process:

•
That the Draft CIL Charging Schedule has been submitted to the examiner 

•
The publication of the recommendations and the reasons of the examiner 

•
The approval of the Charging Schedule by the council

Further information Please contact Spatial Planning on (01225) 713223 or CIL@wiltshire.gov.uk.
10. WWI Commemorations
Council is asked to note that the Clerk has met with the Chairman of the Village Hall. He has put a suggestion forward that a Wooden Plaque Memorial be placed in the Village Hall garden area at the front of the Village Hall with a seat for reflection. This would give an easy accessible site for all denominations to view and a resting place for those less able. The Clerk has also been approached by a parishioner who will feed back further ideas that they are investigating at present. Other parishes have indicated that they will use the month of November for their Commemorations.
11. Defibrillator Project

Council is asked to hear a report from the Clerk on the total to date. The Clerk has been in contact with the Great Western Ambulance Service and they have confirmed that they can supply a defibrillator with a community training day but that they will come back to the Clerk with the storage cabinet price. The Clerk has requested a provisional Insurance cost for the Defibrillator and the reply from the Parish Councils provider is that the Annual premium on this figure would be £9.12 including Insurance Premium Tax (6%), they have been most helpful. The Clerk has drafted the online Grant Application to the Warminster Area Board ready for the figures to be included. The Clerk expects this will be competed ready to then go forward to the Board for discussion at their May meeting.
Council is also asked to discuss further actions to help the project progress.
12. Insurance Company Risk Assessment

Council is asked to discuss the Insurance valuation for the Water Trough Memorial if received back from the company. The Clerk has contacted the Contractor and he has apologised for the delay due to the bad weather.
13. Policy Documentation
Council is asked to discuss and if approved resolve the implementation of the Draft procedural document listed below:

Financial Procedural Documentation - prepared covering the key financial procedures performed by the Parish Clerk to ensure that anyone assuming the role would be able to function effectively from the outset. To be distributed to Councillors at the meeting.
14. Insurance Policy

Council is asked to inform the Clerk if it wishes to seek further quotations for the coming insurance year.

15. Litter Pick

Council is asked to discuss who will be the lead Councillor for this year’s project and any arrangements it wishes the Clerk to make ready for the 22nd March 2014. The Clerk wishes to also clarify the start time and finish time for the event.

16. Grounds Maintenance 

Council is asked to note that the Clerk has confirmed with the Grounds Maintenance firm that the increase in costs was agreed at the precept meeting and that they will be the contractors for the year April 2014- April 2015.

17. Clerk’s Report
Internal Audit

Council is asked to note that the Internal Auditor has arranged to come to the Clerk’s office on the 17th May 2014 this year to action the Internal Audit. The Clerk has arranged for this to happen on a Saturday due to the lone working guidelines, as she will have members of her family present.

The Clerk can now confirm that she has addressed all the items highlighted in the report last year. The Clerk will re-read the Governance & Accountability Binder to check that she is still following all the correct procedures before the Auditor comes.
Lloyds Bank

Council is asked to discuss the setting up of the online banking system ready for the Approval of Government to use electronic banking.  Lloyds Bank has sent through details on their new online for business banking for Charity Club and Society Accounts. A demonstration can be viewed at http://www.lloydsbankbusiness.com/onlineforbusiness/flash-demo/index.html?campaignID=b342 
Assets – Bus Stop Noticeboard

Council is asked to discuss the issue with the Bus Stop Noticeboard; the Clerk has noticed that the mortar has become loose and in several places has come away. This has led to water ingress in the wooden area of the noticeboard. The Clerk will supply pictures taken of the Stone Noticeboard at the meeting.

Dog Waste

Council is asked to discuss the email correspondence below from the Community Co-ordinator.

Do you happen to know if there are any litter bins (not necessarily dog waste bins), that are not used within Maiden Bradley that you feel could be better placed at the junction of High Street/ Church St and at the end of Back Lane?

My reason for asking is because if it is a case of simply moving litter bins within the parish, I can request Balfour Beatty do this.
Recreational Area

Council is asked to note that the Clerk has contacted her designated contact for the Football Club to remind them that the Parish Council has yet received their donation mentioned. They have replied that they will chase this. They have also informed the Clerk that new Football nets are needed really as the existing ones are starting to rot. Council is asked to discuss their replacement. 
Neighbourhood Watch 
Council is asked to discuss the possibility of finding a new Neighbourhood Watch representative for the Community as the parish is still without one to attend the NTG meetings with the Rural Policing unit.

Swimming Pool

Council is asked to note that the Clerk has passed on details of two parishioners who offered help re the swimming pool, the Clerk has passed their details onto the Trustees and an outside Life Guarding Club has viewed the pool but no one to date has offered to take on the running of the pool. The Clerk will, with Councils permission re advertise again in the parish news for volunteers to come forward to take on the lead in running of the swimming pool.
18. Approval and signing off Parish Accounts for January 2014

Council is asked to approve and sign the monthly accounts for January 2014
19. Payments

To review and approve the items of expenditure listed below and note the receipt of income: LGA 1972 s150 (5)

Invoices

Wages February 2014 LGA 1972 s111 



        

 £332.45   

Travelling LGA 1972 s111



       

       

 £    7.74
Heat & Light etc LGA (Financial Provisions) Act 1963 s5
        

 £    6.93
Postage LGA 1972 s111






      
 £    1.20 

K. M. Dike Nurseries Grounds Maintenance LGA s14 para 27 
    
 £260.32

Village Hall Hire LGA 1972 s111 






 £112.00
Community First Good Neighbour Grant Cheque LGA 1972 s137

 £100.00
Stationary Plus Ink Cartridge LGA 1972 s111




£   71.52

Receipts
Horningsham IT Usage Contribution





£  15.00

Defibrillator project 500063







£535.00

Defibrillator project 500001







£  80.00

Defibrillator project 500002







£100.00

Defibrillator project 500003







£  90.00

Defibrillator project 500004







£  70.00

Defibrillator project 500005







£  50.00

Horningsham IT Usage Contribution 500006




£    7.50

Upper Deverills IT Usage Contribution 500007




£  15.00
Defibrillator project 500008







£  35.00
Defibrillator project 500009







£  30.00

NALC Bursary BACS Digital Engagement Course Funding


£  72.50
Council is asked to note that the Clerk has moved £900.00 from account number 07052153 to 00108234 on the 6th February 2014 to cover the above cheque payments etc.

20. Bank Mandate 

Council is asked confirm the removal of Councillor Franck Baudrain from the unapproved Bank Mandate and action the signatures of the Chairman and Vice Chairman on it to confirm his removal.  The Clerk will then take the Bank Mandate to Lloyds Bank.

21. Meetings for Councillors to consider attending
Councillors are asked if they could inform the Clerk should they wish to attend.
Wiltshire Council Budget Setting Consultation Event - Monday 10 February 2014

Councillors are invited to attend a Budget Setting Consultation Event on Monday, 10 February 2014 in the Atrium at County Hall, Trowbridge.  Based on the principle of community-led services in local areas, the event will focus on setting next year’s budget for Wiltshire Council, seeking views and feedback on the key priorities from a number of target groups. The Clerk is unable to attend this meeting on behalf of the Council.

Warminster Area Board Meeting
The next Warminster Area Board meeting will take place on the 6th March 6.30pm at the Warminster Civic Centre
The Clerk is able to attend this meeting on behalf of the Council.
22. Parish Clerks Delegated Powers
The Clerk will give Council details of any matters dealt with under her delegated powers, since the last meeting of Council. LGA 1972 s101
23. Correspondence
Community First Good Neighbour Scheme

Council is asked to note the below thank you received from Community First.

Thank you very much for showing your continued support for The Wiltshire Good Neighbours Scheme. As detailed in the original letter from Philippa Reed, Chief Executive of Community First, "Every £100 you are able to grant will go to fund the work of a Good Neighbour Co-ordinator for five hours, plus local publicity.  This will enable the service to support one older, vulnerable person in your community with one to one support and one community event."  

In order for your parish to benefit from your kind donation, I am asking for your help in identifying local residents who may need a little extra help and support in the winter and asking that you pass my details onto them. Wiltshire Good Neighbours is a free and confidential service. If anybody would like to discuss the service further, please feel free to contact me. Many thanks Emma Good Neighbour Coordinator

Warminster and Mere Rural Community Areas
Wiltshire Council and the Warminster and Villages Community Area Partnership (WVCP)
Council is asked to give the Clerk details of whom they believe should attend the below meeting:

On 1 April Wiltshire Council and the Warminster and Villages Community Area Partnership (WVCP) we will be holding a Joint Strategic Assessment event for the Warminster Community Area at Warminster Civic Centre (6pm for 6.30pm start; 8.30pm finish) This will look at the following subjects: 1.Our community, 2. Housing

3. Transport, 4. Environment, 5.Economy, 6.Children and young people, 7. Leisure

8. Culture and the arts, 9 Community Safety, 10. Health and wellbeing

Corporate Director, Maggie Rae, will present various findings and highlight any issues for the Warminster area which will then be discussed around tables.   We will also use the Warminster and Villages Community Area Plan.  The aim is to prioritise the issues and choose projects which might address these.  

We want to make sure that the parishes in the area are well represented at the meeting.   I would therefore be grateful if you could let me know the contact details for any members of your community who would be interested in coming along to this meeting.  They may have an interest in 1 or more of the above areas or they may be very active and interested in helping to improve the community.    Invitees may be parish councillors or they may be interested people from other parts of your community. 

Council is asked to note the correspondence received below; 

First Bus Company major consultation exercise 
Neighbourhood planning workshop

Landscape Group Brochure

Lloyds Bank Online Business Leaflet

Parish News

Glasdon Products
All other email correspondence received by the Clerk has been emailed or posted to Councillors. A list can be requested from the Clerk, if required.
24. Notice of items to be taken into consideration at the next meeting. 

Councillors are asked to highlight any items to the Clerk. The Clerk suggests the below list is considered.
¼ year Budget check 

Annual Parish Meeting Arrangements

Asset Register Review/Risk Assessment update
Annual Litter Pick

25. Items for Parish Newsletter & Notice Boards
Councillors are asked to inform the Clerk of any other items it wishes the Clerk to highlight in the Parish News.
26. Date of the next meeting

The Council is asked to note that the Tuesday 11th March 2014 is the date of the next meeting. The Parish Council Meeting will start at 7.30pm. All are welcome to attend.
Council are asked to note that in the exercise of their functions they must take note of the following: Equal opportunities (race, gender, sexual orientation, marital status and any disability); Crime and Disorder, Health and Safety and Human Rights. Any person who may find difficulty in access to the meeting through disability is asked to advise the Clerk (07540 611906) or 01985 213436 email (maidenbradley@virginmedia.com) at least 24 hours before the meeting so that every effort may be made to provide access.
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